College of Health Professions
College Council Summary & Actions
December 8, 2021, Via Teams


Guest: 	Marc Turner, Assistant VP Institutional Research – 2:30 p.m. 
	Topic: Data Needs
Mr. Turner reported his office is working on a centralized report accessibility project. He inquired as to the top data needs for each program. Recommendations can be emailed to him directly.

Announcements/Information
1. College Review Group, January 12, 2022, 1:30 p.m., Teams Format
2. College Council Meeting for January 5, 2022, Teams Format
3. Personnel Committee Guidelines:  Council of Academic Deans (CAD) is reviewing the recommended guidelines. CAD concerns will be presented to the Council of Chairs.
4. Update on Executive Student Success Committee:  Information on the membership, committee charge, and sub-committees was reviewed.
5. Graduate Online Program Tuition for Non-resident Students:  Item on the November Board of Regents meeting requesting increase of tuition fees for online courses for non-resident students was removed from the agenda and not considered for approval.
6. Undergraduate and Graduate Admissions:  Enrollment numbers are being closely monitored.
7. Follow-up from November 2021 Board of Regents (BOR) Meeting:  Items on the BOR agenda included Certified Enrollment Reports for Summer 2021, Fall 2021; FY22 Operating Budget; Capital Improvements – reconfiguration of JCK building; Staff Excellence Award – Mary Ann Mendoza; Professor Awards – Susan Morrison and Rodney Rohde; Student Scholar Award – Lauren Green.
8. Other:
a. Dr. Megan Trad has been named as Interim Chair for Radiation Therapy as Dr. Lozano has submitted his letter of retirement. 

General Discussion
1. COVID-19 Updates:  The university’s message on COVID-19: testing, wearing masks, and vaccinations are encouraged. Information supporting this message will be distributed. 
2. Spring 2022 Classes:  No changes to course delivery methods can be submitted. 
3. Student Advising RR Campus:  Dr. Brooks provided information on what services the Advising Center provides to all CHP students. Discussion was held on the need for advisors to be on the RRC. Advisors have been conducting appointments virtually and it seems to work well. This would allow advisors to continue on the San Marcos campus. Dr. Roesemann stated nursing would like to have some face-to-face advising as some times students have critical issues and may not reach out through a virtual meeting.
4. Presentations for Bobcat Days:  Dr. Brooks discussed making changes to the Bobcat Days format. He discussed the high demand for information from prospective students for nursing and physical therapy. He recommended having a specific presentation to address nursing and PT questions. 

Off Agenda
1. JCK 11th floor will be renovated into a Presidential event area. First floor will also be renovated to make it more ‘inviting” with offices being relocated. 
2. No report from Faculty Senate.
3. Dr. Ari reported that nursing faculty is doing exceptionally well in grant submission and success with funding this year. She also discussed REP grant applications and her excitement with four (4) being from Respiratory Care.
